## The Welsh Racing Drivers Association 174 Treguilyn Road, Rogerstone, Newport NP1 9EL Tel 0633 894946

17/1/94

Minutes of meeting. Bridgend Ford 13/1/94 10.30 p.m

Present. C. Williams, M Hopkins, B. Edwards, K Davies, R Allender Apologies. G. Evans, M Davies,

CORRESPONDENCE. Letters received from MAC + 750 confirming dates and noting the position if entries not sufficient. Sec had talked to Aston Martin O C, and it looked like we would have a race at Mallory Park on 7th August. Gary Evans had passed on letter from Castle Combe requesting support for their planning application. Mike Hopkins had received a letter from BARC which would be the subject of further discussion.

NEW MEMBERS. Derek Gregory, Clive Sparks, Ian Robertson all accepted as new members.

SPORTS & SALOON CHAMPIONSHIP. Dates as previously notified, except Oulton Park, which had been withdrawn. Ken Davies was going to talk to BRSCC about their date at Pembrey and a date at Castle Combe. We would naturally support their planning application. Mike read the letter from Dale Wells of BARC which stated that as we were not an official BARC championship, we would be surcharged if we were unable to supply a grid of 2/3rds of capacity. It was obvious we could not bear this type of financial burden. After discussion it was resolved to take the following course of action.

(1) Write to BARC and refer to previous practice, which worked in their favour last year when Delostar cars joined our grid.

(2) We should revive our liason with BARC Wales which at one time expressed an interest in jointly organising our championships. BARC Wales hoped to organise a sprint meeting at Pembrey on 30th May and we may be able to help them by organising the date on our licence.
(3) If this fails we should decline those dates and organise a 6 or 7 round championship.

(4) At a last resort we should reconsider the position regarding the Darrians.

Sec and Championship Co Ordinator to action

Meeting ended 11.00 p.m